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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

What’s happening in school this week and next 

Thank you to everyone who donated in the Bags2school we raised £88.  Yesterday Years 3 and 4 went to Kents 

Cavern to become experts in the Stone Age.  We investigated the cave system, discovering a range of historical 

artefacts including Stone Age tools and Neanderthal skulls.  We also learnt about the essential skills you would 

need to survive in the Stone Age and did some archaeological digging.  It was a great day and we learnt so 

much.  Thank you to all the volunteers who came with us.  Club letters confirming your childs place will be sent 

home tonight and tomorrow.  Please sign the consent form at the bottom and return it to Rebecca. 

Staffing news 

We were delighted to make three maternity leave covers last week.  Miss Hoskins will be taking Mrs. Gratton’s 

maternity leave, Mr. Kirby will take Mrs. Barton Wilkes’s and Mrs. Drew will take Mrs. Westrope’s.  They are all 

experienced and very passionate about teaching and will be a great asset to our team. 

 

School reading books and Bookbags 

In Reception, Years 1 and 2 we are finding lots of school reading books are being damaged.  This is happening 

because the books and reading records are being put in rucksacks instead of book bags.  Book bags can be 

purchased off the MAPAC website 

https://www.mapac.com/education/parents/uniform/thegroveprimaryschooltq95ed/primo-book-bag.  If you do not 

want to use a book bag then please could you supply a tough plastic wallet to put the books in.  We will have to 

start charging people to get books replaced and we really don’t not want to start doing this.    

 

Basketball and Football Central Venue League 

Last Wednesday was the first competition in the basketball league.  Two teams represented The Grove, playing 

against schools from the Totnes Learning Community.  Both teams played brilliantly, showing great sportsmanship 

and determination!  Well done. 

 

The Astro at KEVICC was the venue for the first football league games on Monday evening.  The Grove had two 

teams playing and it is great to see lots of girls joining the team this year. I look forward to the next meeting on 

Monday 8th October. 
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Dart Hockey Primary School League 

A letter will be going out shortly for players from Years 5 and 6 who want to play in the Dart Hockey Primary 

School League.  The league takes place over 5 weeks, Monday 5th, 12th,19th, 26th November and Monday 3rd 

December.    Children do not need to have played hockey before, it is a great opportunity for the children to 

develop their hockey skills.  The teams are mixed 7-a-side and need to contain 3 boys and 3 girls.  The children 

will need gum shields and shin pads, the club will provide sticks.  Please let Rebecca know if your child is 

interested or you would be able to help. 

 

Dartmoor School Sports Partnership Cyclo-cross Competition 

Fifteen children bravely raced in the cyclo-cross competition at South Dartmoor Community College.  The 

course was long and challenging, it included a tricky uphill section and a gravel downhill section.  Well done to all 

the children who took part in the competition, particularly Danny, who was given the incorrect position after 

cycling an extra lap!  He had actually finished in third position!  

 

Usborne Book Fair 

Thank you for all of your orders so far. The school will be receiving lots of lovely free books as a result of your  

orders.  Please can any remaining orders be sent into the school office by tomorrow morning. 

 

Leechwell Gardens Help Needed 

Help is needed because the sandpit has become so incredibly popular that it now needs regular raking and 

cleaning which is a bit beyond our current manpower.  There is information from the Leechwell Gardens 

committee at the bottom of this newsletter.   

 

Thursday Bakes 

Thank you to Beech and Guava Tree classes for their lovely cakes last week. This week is the turn of Lime and 

Mountain Ash.  Could we kindly ask that all cake donations are left in school on Thursday morning ready for 

selling at the end of the day. Cakes will be available from 3.10pm, get there early to avoid disappointment.  

 

PTA AGM – Tonight 

Our AGM is on tonight in the school hall with access through the main front doors.  Tea and coffee will be 

available.   

All parents, staff members and friends of the Grove are very welcome to attend, it would be lovely to see some 

new faces. We really need all the help and support we can get to keep our PTA flourishing. You can choose how 

involved you would like to be, from taking on a role as a committee member or simply being added to our 

emailing list in order to keep up to date with events and decisions. 

 

After the usual AGM formalities, we will chat about how we are going to help the school this academic year and 

begin planning our annual Christmas Fair. If you have any ideas or thought about these topics and are unable to 

make the meeting, please do not hesitate to contact us. We will happily chat with you or alternatively send us an 

email on pta@the-grove-primary.devon.sch.uk   We really do value and appreciate your input.  

 

Praise assemblies 

Praise assembly this week is Lime Tree class on Friday at 2.45pm.  The next praise assembly is Flame Tree class 

on Friday 5th October at 2.45pm. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

 

Hilary Priest 
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House to rent 

 

3 Bed 1930’s semi with garden and garage in Farwell Road, Totnes 

Contact Will 07803037063 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


